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 On 29.09.2017 at 1900 hrs received a complaint of Sri Igor Boldyrev S/o 

Gennady, aged 35 yrs, Occ: Second Secretary Vice - Counsel, C/o Embassy of 

the Russian Federation in India, Shanthipath, Chanakyapuri, New Delhi-

110021, in which he stated that in the month of May - 2016 the Embassy of 

the Russian Federation of India had approached the Indian Hyderabad - based 

company M/s KRB - GEIO Services, located at B-26, 1st floor, Huda Colony, 

Saroornagar, Hyderabad for which Kore Ranga Babu s/o Pedda Rangaiah, 

age,54, R/o H.no.30-551,Markapuram Road, Guntur District is the CEO  

seeking to purchase an electronic equipment necessary for construction works 

at the Embassy premises SIR 3000 Ground Penetrating Radar with 270 MHz 

antenna and 400 MHz antenna at New-Delhi. Upon confirmation of availability 

of the said equipment with that company, the Embassy paid the entire amount 

of US Dollars 42,500 through bank transfer. 

           However, despite repeated requests through phone conservations, SMS 

and e-mails with the accused Mr. Ranga Babu CEO of M/s KRB - GEIO 

Services, neither delivered the said equipment nor refunded the amount to the 

Embassy. Upon which a case in Crime No. 702/2018 U/Sec 420, 406 IPC was 

registered at Saroornagar PS, Rachakonda and investigated into.  

 
Under the supervision and the guidance of Sri. Mahesh M. Bhagwat, 

I.P.S., Commissioner of Police, Rachakonda, and under the directions of Sri M. 

Venkateshwar Rao, Dy. Commissioner of Police, L.B Nagar Zone and Sri 

Venugopal Rao former Asst. Commissioner of Police, Sri K. Pruthvidhar Rao, 

Asst. Commissioner of Police, L.B Nagar Division, the then Inspector of Police 

Sri. Biksam Reddy and Present Inspector of Police Sri. NCH Rangaswamy, Sub-

Inspector of Police, N.Jayaram and PCO 5009 H. Kumar  of Saroornagar PS,  

had made  sincere and strenuous efforts to recover the amount from  Mr. 

Ranga Babu CEO of M/s KRB - GEIO Services,  resulting which the company 

authorities had remitted the entire amounts to the Embassy on installment 

basis through bank transfer.  The good work done by the IO was appreciated 

by the Russian Federation Embassy officials too. 

 

                                                                                  



 
 
 

 

 
 



 
 
 

 

 


